U.S. Department of Justice

United States Attorney
Southern District of New York

86 Chambers Street, 3rd floor
New York, New York 10007

September 12, 2017

By Electronic Mail

Anne L. Weismann

Citizens for Responsibility and Ethics in Washington
455 Massachusetts Ave., N.W.

Washington, DC 20001

Re: Doyle et al. v. U.S. Department of Homeland Security,
No. 17 Civ. 2542 (KPF)
Dear Anne:

We are writing regarding plaintiffs’ Freedom of Information Act (“FOIA”)
request for records of “presidential visitors” at Mar-a-Lago. Enclosed please find a
record, Bates stamped DOYLE FOIA 1-2, regarding the Japanese Prime Minister’s visit
to Mar-a-Lago.

The remaining records that the Secret Service has processed in response to the
Mar-a-Lago request contain, reflect, or otherwise relate to the President’s schedules. The
government believes that Presidential schedule information is not subject to FOIA. See
Judicial Watch v. United States Secret Service, 726 F.3d 208, 224-32 (D.C. Cir. 2013).
We are, of course, prepared to brief this issue in our forthcoming dispositive motion.

Very truly yours,
CHAD A. READLER JOON H. KIM

Acting Assistant Attorney General Acting United State Attorney for
Southern District of New York
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